


Devon Intermediate School Newsletter 

 

Kia ora Whanau 

 

Welcome to week 5 of the term and we have our Open Evening for 

prospective parents and students on Thursday this week. Between 6.30 and 

7pm there will be a cup of tea available so parents can talk to the staff and 

the Presentations will start at 7pm. The evening should conclude about 8pm. 

My thanks to those parents who children are involved in various performances 

on the night for allowing them to be involved. 

 

This week we celebrated the announcement of the following student 

leadership positions: 

 

Kapa Haka Leaders: Rakai Wilson-Joyce and Shyla Kennard 

Pacifica Leaders: MJ Muagututia and Awhina Walters  

Resolution House Leaders: Awhina Walters and Mitchell Bell-Walsh 

Endeavour House Leaders: Rakai Wilson-Joyce and Kiana Brewer 

Adventure House Leaders: Kingston Lilo and Peyton Rose 

Discovery House Leaders: Paige Casey and Essie Teissonniere 

 

Well done to all these students. 

 

Good luck to Shyla Kennard who will be travelling to Tauranga next month to 

represent Devon Intermediate at the Aims Games in Swimming. We look 

forward to hearing her results on her return. 

 

Well done to our volleyball teams who placed 1st and 2nd in the Year 7 

competition and 3rd in the Year 8 competition in the recent Year 7 and 8 

Volleyball Championships. 

 

A reminder that we have our Standards Cross Country event this Friday and 

all students are expected to be involved as all ability levels are catered for. 

Spotswood College enrolment interviews happen next Monday and Tuesday 

and we have our MANA reward day next Thursday, 1st September for those 

students who are eligible. There will be a school disco on September 6th for 

those students who are eligible. Tickets need to be purchased prior to the 

event as there will be no door sales. 

 

The term seems to be flying by and we are currently taking enrolments for 

next year. If you or someone you know needs an enrolment form, please feel 

free to contact the school office to have one sent out. 

 

Nga mihi 

 

 

Jenny Gellen 

27 July 2022 

 

 

DATES TO NOTE   

 

 

Tonight Thursday 

25th 

Open evening 

 

 

Friday August 26th 

Cross country  

 

 

Monday August 29th 

Spotswood College 

interviews 

 

Tuesday August 30th 

Spotswood College 

interviews continue 

 

 

Thursday September 

1st 

Mana Reward day 

 

 

Tuesday September 

6th 

School disco 

 

 

Wednesday  

September 7th 

Kids lit quiz  

 

 

Friday September 

9th 

Cross country cham-

pionship.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

A big thank you to all of our wonderful sponsors who 

helped greatly to make the William Pike quiz night 

happen.  

Congratulations to all those who took part in 

the sports exchange with Manukorihi Interme-

diate at Devon today.  

 

A great day had by all. And also the proud 

winners of the John Spanake trophy, winning 

8-6.  

Volleyball exchange at TSB-  

Well done to our volleyball teams that trav-

elled and competed against a number of 

schools. You all played so well. 

Our Year 7 teams played each other in the 

finals to place 1st and 2nd while our Year 8s 

came third.  Fantastic effort from all involved.  




